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THIS WEEK & IN THE WEEKS AHEAD… 
 

  Families in Faith meeting .................. February 19, in Kitchen  
   .................................................... during Faith Formation 

  STJB Book Club ............................... February 19, 12:30 PM 

  Confirmation Class ..........Sunday, February 19, 6:00-7:30 PM 

  ARISE Week 1 ........ Monday thru Thursday, February 20 - 23 

  I.S.L.I. Retreat ................................... Friday, Feb. 24 through Sunday, Feb. 26 

  Youth Group meeting .......... Sunday, February 26, 6:00 PM, Multi-Purpose Room 

  First Communion Retreat .................... Saturday, March 11, 8 AM to 12:00 Noon 

  Parish Pastoral Council ........... Thurs., March 23, 6:30-8 PM, Multi-purpose Room 

  Parish Lenten Retreat ..................................................................... April 1-5 

  Parish Appreciation Party .....................Sun., April 23, 2 PM, Valley Country Club 

  Mandatory Confirmation practice for candidates and sponsors ..........................  

   .............................................. April 30, 2:00 PM, St. Joseph Church, Hazleton 

  Confirmation ...........................................................Monday, May 1, 5:00 PM 

  First Communion ................................................................. Saturday, May 6 

  Diocesan Men’s Conference .................................................. Saturday, May 6 

  Spring Fling ....................................................................... Saturday, May 20 

  Vacation Bible School .................... July 31 to August 4 (tentative), 9AM to Noon 

  Golf Tournament .......................................... August 19, Sugarloaf Golf Course 

“The Lord said to Moses, ‘Speak to the whole Israelite community, and 
tell them: ‘Be holy, for I the Lord, your God, am holy.’… You have heard 
the commandment… But I say to you… offer no resistance to injury… but 
I say to you love your enemies, pray for your persecutors… you must be 
perfected as your heavenly father is perfect.” 
 

The letter of the law reads one way, but the spirit of the law as taught by  
Jesus and which we are to follow demands much more. To turn the other 
check, and eliminate the word Ȱhateȱ from our life and vocabulary is not easy, 
but it is His command. 
 

We have lived the jubilee year of mercy, being reminded constantly to be  
perfect, to seek mercy and then reflect it to all. All of us are called to be holy, 
to walk the path of sanctity, although we seem to put it on a back burner. 
What God said to Moses, what Jesus taught, is the call of the Holy Father to us 
today.  Through prayer, sacrifice and good works, the road we are on will 
bring us to the perfection we strive for, the holiness to which the Lord invites 
us. The few words of Jesus Ȭbut I say to youȣȭ should make us think.   

A PRAYER 
FOR THE NATION 

 

Almighty God, 
Who has given us this good  

land for our heritage, 
we humbly beseech Thee 
that we may always prove 

ourselves a people mindful of 
Thy favor and glad to do Thy will. 

 

Bless our land  
with honorable ministry,  

sound learning and pure manners. 
 

Save us from violence, 
discord and confusion, 

from pride and arrogance, 
and from every evil way. 

 

Defend our liberties, and 
fashion into one united people 
the multitude brought hither  

out of many kindreds and tongues. 
 

Endow with Thy spirit of wisdom 
those whom in Thy name we entrust 

the authority of government, 
that there may be  

justice and peace at home, 
and that through obedience  

to Thy law, we may show forth 
Thy praise among the nations 

of the earth. 
 

In time of prosperity fill our hearts 
with thankfulness, 

and in the day of trouble,  
suffer not our trust in Thee to fail, 

all of which we ask through 
Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 
 

~Thomas Jefferson, March 4, 1801 

POPE FRANCIS QUOTES TO LIVE OUT 2017 
This column features quotes from the 2016 Extraordinary Jubilee Year of 
Mercy to help you to grow in holiness and live out love and mercy in 2017! 
 

Ȱ) ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÉÎÖÉÔÅ ÁÌÌ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÇÏÏÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÏ ÒÅÄÉÓÃÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ 
ÐÏ×ÅÒ ÏÆ ÍÅÒÃÙ ÔÏ ÈÅÁÌ ×ÏÕÎÄÅÄ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÏ ÒÅÓÔÏÒÅ 
ÐÅÁÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÒÍÏÎÙ ÔÏ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÉÅÓȢ  !ÌÌ ÏÆ ÕÓ ËÎÏ× 
ÈÏ× ÍÁÎÙ ×ÁÙÓ ÁÎÃÉÅÎÔ ×ÏÕÎÄÓ ÁÎÄ ÌÉÎÇÅÒÉÎÇ ÒÅÓÅÎÔÍÅÎÔÓ ÃÁÎ 
ÅÎÔÒÁÐ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÁÎÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÏÆ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ 
ÒÅÃÏÎÃÉÌÉÁÔÉÏÎȢ  4ÈÅ ÓÁÍÅ ÈÏÌÄÓ ÔÒÕÅ ÆÏÒ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐÓ ÂÅÔ×ÅÅÎ  
ÐÅÏÐÌÅÓȢ  )Î ÅÖÅÒÙ ÃÁÓÅȟ ÍÅÒÃÙ ÉÓ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ Á ÎÅ× ËÉÎÄ ÏÆ 
ÓÐÅÅÃÈ ÁÎÄ ÄÉÁÌÏÇÕÅȢȱ  ɉυȾφψȾυϊȟ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÉÏÎÓɊ 

  ͻ 0ÏÐÅ &ÒÁÎÃÉÓ 
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Faith Formation Corner 

¶ Our parent group, Families in Faith, will meet in the kitchen this  
Sunday during Faith Formation.  We will be finalizing plans for our 
Bake Sale next weekend and discussing some other upcoming activities. 

 

¶ Confirmation Class will meet on Sunday, February 19, from 6-7:30 PM 
in the gym.  Confirmation interviews will begin this week.  If you have 
not signed up for a date/time, please contact the Faith Formation office 
immediately. 

 

¶ All 2nd Level students will participate in a day of retreat on Saturday, 
March 11, from 8:00 AM to 12:00 Noon.  All students and at least one 
parent must attend.  During the retreat, Father Ric will conduct the 
First Communion parent class. 

 

¶ Our February 12 Youth Group meeting was postponed due to the 
weather.  We will meet on Sunday, February 26, at 6:00 PM in the Multi-
purpose room.  All students in 9th-12th grades are welcome.  Adult  
volunteers are also welcome. 

Adult Faith Development ~ A Journey of the Heart  
2017 Year of Hope and Creative Mercy  

òBlessed are you who bear the light.ó 

SUNDAY STEWARDS  
1,289 families receive envelopes 

     379 white offertory envelopes were 
used on the weekend of  Feb. 11/12 
Total Mass Attendance:  1017 
Total Sunday Offering:  $7,517.00 

 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÓÉÔÙȦ 

ATTENTION LOT HOLDERS 
CALVARY CEMETERY 

Notice of Spring Clean up 
Date:  Wednesday, March 1, 2017 
Please remove any and all desired items 
from graves prior to March 1.  Any  
remaining items left on graves will be 
removed and discarded by cemetery 
personnel.  Direct questions to  
Cemetery Office, (570) 788-2150. 

WHERE DOES OUR PARISH INCOME GO? 
In addition to program costs, utilities, repairs, fuel and salaries and benefits, our parish has several major expenses each 
year that must be paid.  The following are listed for your information.  These are just a few of our major expenses.  Others 
will be listed in future bulletins in a desire for financial transparency.  Since these expenses increase each year, we  
encourage you, if you are able, to give a slight increase to your parish so that we may meet these expenses, remain 
in the black and continue our many parish spiritual, educational and outreach programs. 
 

Insurance Premium:  The yearly cost of insuring our church buildings and grounds and parish truck is $15,687.00 per 
year.  This is billed from the self-insurance program of the Diocese of Scranton. 
 

School Assessment:  The monthly cost that St. John Bosco Parish is assigned to pay toward the Holy Redeemer Regional 
School System which includes Holy Family Academy in Hazleton is $9,003.00 monthly.  The yearly cost is $108,036.00.  
This takes over one weekend of income per month.  I believe that the Diocese of Scranton also makes a payment to Marian  
Catholic High School toward each of our students who attend class there. 
 

Parish Assessment:  Our yearly assessment to the Diocese of Scranton is $48,380.00 or $4,031.67 monthly. 

Lent:  Slow down to be with the òHoly Oneó 
For English speakers, Lent has come to be synonymous with fasting, penitence, and confession - all  
deeply valuable practices that have been part of the Churchõs tradition for hundreds of years.  But for 
French speakers the world over, the word òlentó holds a double meaning; lent also means slow. 
 

What if your fast this Lent means going slow?  Slowing down on your use of whatever curtails your  
being present to your own indwelling Spiritõs presence.  Some people give up or at least slow down on 
their use of social media; cut out criticizing or advising others and instead offer attentive listening.  
Slow down and keep to the speed limit while driving; use red lights for mindful breathing and stress  
reduction.  Wake up to every situation with compassionate attention asking, òWhat would Jesus do?ó 
  

The òmeató of our age is busy-ness.  The practice of packing our schedules so full that thereõs no margin 
of space for mindful breathing or walking slowly gazing at nature, or lingering over a good book or  
noticing every person we pass by with a smile.  We feel important when we are busy, holy when weõre 
harried, addicted to our hurry.  Slow down so you can listen in, ponder, and participate in your own 
life.  Want a clear path to emotional wellness?  Be a testimony to the importance and the joys of slowed 
down living by practicing these life -affirming words in your day -to -day lives:  òPlease forgive meó, òI 
forgive you,ó òThank you,ó and òI love youó.    The Four Things That Matter Most  by Ira Byock, M.D.  
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3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ ψȡττ 0-  &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ υό 
3ÅÖÅÎÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
   !ÌÉÃÅ &ÅÒÄÉÎÁÎÄ 
"Ù *ÁÎÉÃÅ Ǫ $ÁÖÉÄ $ÁÎÉÓÚÅ×ÓËÉ 
 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ϋȡχτ !-             &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ υύ 
3ÅÖÅÎÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    &ÌÏÒÉÅ ,ÅÓËÏ 
"Ù Marie & Albert Wolk 
     

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ύȡττ !-    &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ υύ 
3ÅÖÅÎÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
   ,ÉÖÉÎÇ Ǫ $ÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ 0ÁÒÉÓÈÉÏÎÅÒÓ    
   ÏÆ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ "ÏÓÃÏ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
     

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ υυȡχτ !- &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ υύ 
3ÅÖÅÎÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
   ,ÏÕÉÓ -ÁÔÔÉÏÌÉȟ *ÒȢ 
"Ù "ÒÏÔÈÅÒ   
-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !-      &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φτ 
   *ÁÍÅÓ 3ÔÁÇÇ 
"Ù 4ÏÍ Ǫ %ÌÁÉÎÅ :ÁÒÏÓËÙ 

 

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !-  &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φυ 
    3ÏÕÌÓ ÉÎ 0ÕÒÇÁÔÏÒÙ 
"Ù *ÏÈÎ Ǫ *ÅÁÎÅÔÔÅ $ÏÎÁÈÕÅ 
 

7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !-    &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φφ 
    -ÁÒÙ (ÉÇÇÉÎÓ 
"Ù *ÏÈÎ Ǫ -ÁÕÒÅÅÎ %Ä×ÁÒÄÓ   
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φχ 
    'ÌÁÄÙÓ 4ÕÌÉÓ 
"Ù 3ÁÒÄÏ &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
 

&ÒÉÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φψ 
    4ÈÏÍÁÓ 4ÏÍËÉÅ×ÉÃÚ 
"Ù #ÌÁÕÄÅÔÔÅ !ÎÇÅÌÏ  

 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ ψȡττ 0- &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φω  
%ÉÇÈÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    -ÁÔÔÈÅ× /ÌÅÎÉÃË 
"Ù -ÁÒÄÉ 'ÒÁÓ &ÒÉÅÎÄÓ 
  
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ϋȡχτ !- &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φϊ 
%ÉÇÈÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
   $ÒȢ %ÕÇÅÎÅ Ǫ -ÁÒÇÁÒÅÔ ,ÁÂÕÚ 
"Ù &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
         

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ύȡττ !-         &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φϊ 
%ÉÇÈÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    ,ÉÖÉÎÇ Ǫ $ÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ 0ÁÒÉÓÈÉÏÎÅÒÓ 
    ÏÆ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ "ÏÓÃÏ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
      

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ υυȡχτ !-           &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ φϊ 
%ÉÇÈÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    !ÇÎÅÓ ,ÙÎÎ 
"Ù  4ÅÒÒÙ Ǫ $ÉÃË 3ÔÁÈÌÈÕÔ 

TABERNACLE CANDLE 
The Tabernacle Candle burns this week 
in memory of Pasquale Ferrari by wife, 
Carol. 
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WE REMEMBER 

COMMUNITY  HAPPENINGS . . . 

39th Annual American Cancer Society Telethon - Saturday, February 25,  
11 AM to 11 PM at the Health & Wellness Center, Hazleton.  Call Nancy at (570)  
455-7969 for more information. 

2017 PRE-CANA PROGRAM OFFERED 
A marriage preparation program will be held at Queen of Heaven Parish on 
Saturday, April 22, 2017.  Registration at 10:15 AM. The day includes a  
continental breakfast, Mass, marriage discussion on Family of Origin, Finances, 
Early Adjustment, Communication, Spirituality and Sacramentality, Sexuality 
with Marriage, Lunch and Certificate of Attendance.  Donation:  $75 per couple.  
Inquiries should be addressed to:  Deacon Bob Roman at (570) 454-7574.  A 
registration form is also available by contacting Father Ric at (570) 788-1997, 
ext. 4.  ALL ENGAGED COUPLES MUST PARTICIPATE IN A PRE-CANA  
CONFERENCE and FOCCUS prior to their wedding. 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
His Excellency, the Most Reverend Joseph C. Bambera, D.D., J.C.L., Bishop of 
Scranton, and the Office for Parish Life, invite couples celebrating their 25th or 
50th wedding anniversary in 2017 to a Wedding Anniversary Mass on 
Sunday, June 11.  There will be a 2:30 PM Mass at St. Peterȭs Cathedral followed 
by a reception.  Requests for an invitation, with a mailing address, should be 
made by calling our parish office at (570) 788-1997, ext. 3, before March 13. 

 

Remember to pray for our 
Prayer Partners! 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER OF COMMUNION TRAINING 
The Office for Parish Life will offer an all-day training session for new  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion on Saturday, March 25, from 9:00 AM to 
2:30 PM at the Diocesan Pastoral Center, 330 Wyoming Avenue, Scranton.  This 
session will cover the theology of the Eucharist and the Mass, the history and 
spirituality of the ministry, as well as the particular functions of the  
Extraordinary Minister of Communion, and how to properly prepare and carry 
out this ministry.  Candidates for the training should have the approval of his or 
her pastor/parish life coordinator.  There is no fee and lunch will be provided.  
To register, please call the Office for Parish Life at (570) 207-2213 and be sure 
to include your mailing address, phone number and the name of your parish. 

YOUNG ADULT MARRIED RETREAT 
SPONSORED BY DIOCESE OF ALLENTOWN, March 25.  Treat your marriage to a 
special gift in the new year!  You and your spouse are invited to "ÅÈÏÌÄȡ  /ÕÒ 
3ÏÕÌÓ 0ÒÏÃÌÁÉÍ ÔÈÅ 'ÒÅÁÔÎÅÓÓ, a day of reflection for young adult married couples 
sponsored by the Office of Youth, Young Adult and Family Ministry of the  
Diocese of Allentown.  Delve into the meaning of marriage as a vocation and 
sacrament, learn how to grow as a couple through accountability and mutual 
support, and explore the benefits of engaging in a community of Catholic young 
adult married couples.  The event will take place on Saturday, March 25, 2017 
from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM at St. Francis Retreat House (3918 Chipman Rd., 
Easton).  The cost is $30/couple and includes a light breakfast, lunch and  
activities for the day.  Childcare is available onsite (call office for details).  To 
register or for more information, visit www.allentowndiocese.org/Behold. 

REMEMBRANCE OF THE DEAD 
Your prayers are requested for LORRAINE RADICE, a faithful parishioner of St. 
John Bosco Church, who recently died.  Please keep her and all the faithful  
departed in your daily prayer remembrance.  May she rest in peace. 

BAPTISMAL WELCOME 
We extend prayerful congratulations and a warm welcome to our newest  
parishioner who was recently baptized: BEATRICE GLORIA MARCALUS,  
daughter of Alec & Heather Foster Marcalus.  May she continue to grow in age, 
wisdom and love before God and others.  
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Dear Parish Family  ~  A Pre -Lenten Reflection  
 

Remember you are dust, and to dust you shall return.  
 

 L ŀƳ ŘǳǎǘΣ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜΣ ǎǘŀǊŘǳǎǘΦ  LŦ L ŀƳ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǇƘȅǎƛŎǎ ǘŜƭƭǎ ƳŜΦ  aȅ ōƻŘȅ ƛǎ 
ƳŀŘŜ ƻŦ ǊŜŎȅŎƭŜŘ ǇŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ōȅ ǿƘƻŜǾŜǊ ƻǊ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ƎƻƴŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƳŜΦ   
{ǘǊƛŎǘƭȅ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŘǳǎǘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ǘƘŀƴ ǎƻƭƛŘ ƳŀǎǎΦ  L ǎƻƳŜǝƳŜǎ  
ǿƻƴŘŜǊΣ ²ƘƻǎŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ Řƻ L ǎƘŀǊŜΚ  5ƻ L ƘŀǾŜ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƳŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άōŜƛƴƎέ ǘƘŀǘ ƅƻǿŜŘ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Ƴȅ ŀƴŎŜǎǘƻǊǎΚ  5ƻ L Ŏƻƴǘŀƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ǇŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǾŜŘ 
ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘΚ  Iŀǎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜ ƻƴŎŜ ƅƻǿŜŘ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǾŜƛƴǎ ƻŦ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎŜƴƛǳǎΣ ŀ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ ƭƻǾŜǊΣ ǎƻƳŜ ŬƎǳǊŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΚ  
Iŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻƴŎŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƅƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ ƎǊŜŀǘ ōŜŀǳǘȅ ƻǊ ŀ ōǊŜŀǘƘ-ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǳƴǎŜǘΚ  IŀǾŜ Ƴȅ 
ƳƻƭŜŎǳƭŜǎ ƪƴƻǿƴ ǳƴƛƳŀƎƛƴŀōƭŜ ƎǊƛŜŦ ƻǊ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǳũŜǊƛƴƎΚ  aȅ ƛƴǘǳƛǝƻƴ ǘŜƭƭǎ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ƛǎ άȅŜǎέΦ    !ŘŀǇǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ vǳŀƴǘǳƳ DǊŀŎŜ Ϥ WǳŘȅ /ŀƴƴŀǘƻ 

 

¢ƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ Řǳǎǘ ƛǎ ŀ ōŀǎƛŎ ŦŀŎǘ ƻŦ ƘǳƳŀƴ ƭƛŦŜΦ  .ǳǘ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ŦŀŎǘΣ ŦƻǊ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ Řǳǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀŎǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘƛƴƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜƭǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǝǊǊƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ ŜǘŜǊƴƛǘȅΦ  hǳǊ Řǳǎǘ ƻŦ ƭƛƳƛǘŀǝƻƴΣ ƛƳǇŜǊŦŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŘǳŜ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ 
ǳƴƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƘǳƳŀƴ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴΣ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ Řŀƛƭȅ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ  {ƻ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƎŜƴǘƭŜ  
ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ !ǎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ ŀ ŦŜŀǎǘ ƻŦ ƘǳƳƛƭƛǘȅΣ ǘƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƛƳƛǘŀǝƻƴǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻŦ [ŜƴǘΣ ǎǳũŜǊƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŦǊƻƴǘŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǎƛƴ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŀǘƘΣ ƭŜŀŘǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭƭȅ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ - Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ  
ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǝƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƳŜǊŜƭȅ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘǊŀǎǘΦ  [Ŝƴǘ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅΣ ŜȄƛǎǝƴƎ  
ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  ²ƛǘƘƻǳǘ ōƻǘƘΣ ƻǳǊ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘǳƳŀƴ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴ ƛǎ ƛƴŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜΦ  {ƻ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǘŀƪŜ ǳǇƻƴ ƻǳǊ 
ŦƻǊŜƘŜŀŘǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳƻǊǘŀƭƛǘȅΣ ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŀƘŜŀŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ 
ƻŦ ƛƳƳƻǊǘŀƭƛǘȅΦ  WŜǎǳǎΣ ƻǳǊ ƘǳƳŀƴ ōƭǳŜǇǊƛƴǘΣ ǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƭƛŦŜΩǎ ŜƴŘƭŜǎǎ ƳȅǎǘŜǊȅ ƻŦ ŘȅƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ  
ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ƻŦ ǊƛǎƛƴƎΦ   Lƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ƳŜǊŎȅΣ {ƛǎǘŜǊ aŀǊƛƭȅƴΦ 
 

{h{ ǘƻ !ƭƭ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǝŎ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎΥ  CƻǳǊ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ !ǎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ bhhb aŀǎǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ  
ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ōȅ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ {ƛǎǘŜǊ aŀǊƛƭȅƴΣ όртлύ туу-мффтΣ ŜȄǘΦ рΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΦ 

 

Saint John Bosco Parish Family Fully Alive 
ñMercy is the force that reawakens us to new life and instills 
In us the courage to look to the future with hope.ò  ~ Pope Francis 

I!b5{ ƻŦ Iht9 
twh±L59 I9[tΣ /w9!¢9 Iht9 Lb ¢IL{ b9² ¸9!w - нлмт 
DƛǾŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ {ǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ IƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ bŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ ŀǘ 

5ƛǾƛƴŜ tǊƻǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ {ƘŜƭǘŜǊΣ /{{ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘΣ ум [ŀǳǊŜƭ {ǘΦΣ IŀȊƭŜǘƻƴ 
 

hƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴ .ƻǎŎƻ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜ ŀƴ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ƻŦ 

ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜΦ  !ƊŜǊ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜƭǘŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻƴ Ƴƻǎǘ 
ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀǊŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΥ  ƘŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀƳΣ /ƘŀǇǎǝŎƪΣ 
ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ǎƛȊŜ ǝǎǎǳŜ ǇŀŎƪǎΣ ǇƭŀǎǝŎ Ǌŀƛƴ ǇƻƴŎƘƻǎΣ ƧǳƛŎŜ ōƻȄŜǎ ŀƴŘ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ōŀǊǎΦ   

                                   vǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΚΚΚ  /ŀƭƭ {ƛǎǘŜǊ aŀǊƛƭȅƴΣ όртлύ туу-мффтΣ 9ȄǘΦ рΦ   
                            {W. ŘǊƻǇ ƻũΥ  [ŀǊƎŜ ōŀǎƪŜǘ ǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ōƻƻƪ ǊŀŎƪ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŦǊƻƳ Ŏƻŀǘ ǊŀŎƪΦ 

                                t{Υ  {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ǝǎǎǳŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜΗ 



NOTICE REGARDING REPORTING  
SEXUAL ABUSE OF A MINOR 

It is the policy of the Diocese of Scranton to report any allegation of sexual abuse of a minor to law enforcement.  If you are a victim 
of sexual abuse committed by a priest, deacon, religious or lay employee or volunteer of the Diocese of Scranton, you are  
encouraged to immediately report the matter to law enforcement.  If any priest, deacon, religious, lay employee or volunteer of the 
Diocese of Scranton has cause or reason to suspect that a minor has been subjected to any form of abuse, including child sexual 
abuse, the matter will be reported to law enforcement.  In accordance with the Commonwealth of Pennsylvaniaȭs Child Protective 
Services Laws, reports of suspected child abuse should also be made immediately by phone to the 24-Hour Child Abuse hotline 
(ChildLine) at 1-800-932-0313 or electronically at www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis.  It is also the policy of the Diocese to adhere to 
all civil and state regulations.  To this end, the Diocese is equally committed to adhering to the norms of the Code of  
Canon Law and to upholding the tenets of the USCCB Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, which includes  
supporting victims of sexual abuse in their pursuit of emotional and spiritual well-being.  As such, information regarding an  
allegation of sexual abuse of a minor should also be reported to the Victim Assistance Coordinator, Mary Beth Pacuska at  
(570-862-7551) or to Diocesan officials, including the Vicar General, Monsignor Thomas M. Muldowney, V.G., at (570-207-2269). 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
If you would like to donate a floral bouquet for our Church  
Sanctuary in memory of a loved one, for a special intention or in 
thanksgiving for blessings received, please contact the  
parish office at (570) 788-1997, ext. 3.  You may have the  
bouquet placed in front of the Main Altar, in front of the  
Ambo, in front of the statue of the Blessed Mother, St.  
Joseph or Saint John Bosco.  The following weekends are 
available.  Donation, $50 OR you can order and pay the  
florist directly.  In either case you must inform the parish office.  
The intention and donor will be listed in the bulletin on the 
weekend you request unless otherwise requested. 
 

February 25-26 
May 6-7 First Holy Communion and May Crowning (Altar 
and Statue of Blessed Virgin Mary) 
May 13-14 Motherȭs Day Weekend (BVM Statue) 
May 20-21 
May 27-28 Memorial Day Weekend - must be red, white,  blue 
June 3-4 Pentecost (must be red) 
June 10-11 Trinity Sunday 
June 17-18 Corpus Christi (yellow and white plus wheat and 
grapes) 
June 24-25 
 

No flowers during Lent (March 1 to April 14) except on the 
following days: 
Solemnity of St. Joseph, March 20 (at St. Joseph Statue) 
Solemnity of Annunciation, March 25 (at BVM Statue) 
Laetare Sunday, Weekend of March 25-26  Altar, purple/pink 
Palm Sunday Weekend, April 8-9 (at Altar & Ambo) red with 
palms.  Also 8 palm trees  available, donation $50 each. 
Holy Thursday, April 13, 2 available.  Yellow Roses ($75 each) for 
Altar and also Eucharistic Chapel in Gym. 
Easter, April 15-16 (lilies and other Easter flowers  
donated through the Annual Easter Flower Envelope and listed 
in the Easter Bulletin.) 

MEMORIALS AVAILABLE 
On Palm Sunday, eight 6 ft. live large Palm Trees will be placed in the Sanctuary of our Church.  They will also be used for the Holy 
Thursday Eucharistic Chapel, and in our Sanctuary and Church on Easter and throughout the Easter Season.  In addition, 6 large 
flowering Peace Lilies will be placed in the sanctuary for Easter and throughout the Easter Season.  NOTE:  All Peace Lilies have 
been donated.  If you are interested in donating one or more Palm Trees, please contact the Parish Office at (570) 788-1997, Ext. 3.  
The intention and donor will be listed in our Easter Bulletin unless requested otherwise.  It is a beautiful way to  
remember a loved one, living or deceased, or to offer it for a Special Intention, or In Thanksgiving.  Donation:  $50. 

BLESSED CANDLES 
Blessed Candle Sets for home use are available at the parish 
office Monday through Friday during regular business hours.  
Suggested offering:  $3. 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
New members are always welcome to join our parish.  Call 
the Parish Office to set up an appointment with the Pastor.  
Membership is necessary for anyone interested in our Faith 
Formation Program and Sacramental Programs and for  
anyone wishing to be a sponsor for Baptism and  
Confirmation.  It is expected that young people register after 
completing their education from high school or college and 
securing employment. 

BAPTISM 
Parents must be registered in the Parish.  In order to  
understand and appreciate the Sacrament of Baptism,  
expectant parents are required to attend pre-Baptism  
instruction.  A call to the office before your child is due will 
make the scheduling of your session easier and give you  
ample time to prepare for this Sacrament of Initiation to the 
life of grace.  Father Ric and Deacon Maurice are available for 
Baptisms. 
 

MARRIAGE 
The engaged couple is asked to call the office and arrange an 
appointment with the Pastor.  Please allow 12 months for the 
completion of the necessary preparations.  Do not enter into 
any other commitments before confirming a wedding date 
and time in the parish. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Please call the office for visitation of the sick at home or in the 
hospital/health care facility.  The sacrament is offered to 
those at the point of death, and those facing such things as 
surgery, serious illness and advanced age. 

PARISH PRAYER INTENTIONS:  A book in which you can list 
prayer intentions is located behind the last pew in the Church 
near the center aisle.  You may write your prayer intention(s) in 
the book and the needs/intentions are prayed for daily. 

HOLY FAMILY ACADEMY:  Krispy Kreme Donuts order 
due Feb. 21; delivery Feb 27.   Fish Fry, March 31;   
Night at the Races,  April 29;  Eagle Cards  are available  at 
$10 each.  For information, call (570) 455-9431. 

http://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis


Sunday 
Lv 19:1-2, 17-18; 1 Cor 3:16-23;  
Mt 5:38-48 
 

Monday 
Sir 1:1-10; Mk 9:14-29 
 

Tuesday 
Sir 2:1-11; Mk 9:30-37 
 

Wednesday 
1 Pt 5:1-4; Mt 16:13-19 
 

Thursday 
Sir 5:1-8; Mk 9:41-50 
 

Friday 
Sir 6:5-17; Mk 10:1-12 
 

Saturday 
Sir 17:1-15; Mk 10:13-16 

5!L[¸ w9!5LbD{ 

ADVERTISER SPOTLIGHT  
Thank you to 

ALL CARE HOME CARE 
 Bulletin Advertiser  

Please support all our advertisers.  Tell them you saw their ad here! 

Join us in SJBõs Multi-purpose Room from 6:30 to 8:00 PM to explore the topics: 
   

 Tuesday, March 7 How Faith Helps When Bad Things Happen 
  Where is God in my suffering? 
 

 Tuesday, April 11 What does Acceptance mean?  Where does it fit in? 
     Difference between òletting goó and ògiving inó 
 

 These themes offer a larger meaning to our often unspoken life questions.  Why is this happening to 
me?  Why now?  Please reserve your space by calling Sister Marilyn at (570) 788- 1997 ext. 5. 

RCIA CALENDAR 
 

Date:  Sunday, February 19 
Place & Time of Session:  Office 
Conference Room, 10-11 AM 
Presenter: Deacon Maurice, Frank, 
 Scott 
Topic:  Liturgical Year 
 
Date:  Sunday, February 26 
Place & Time of Session:  Office 
Conference Room, 10-11 AM 
Presenter:  Sandy, Tom 
Topic:  Saints and Mary 

Members of the RCIA Team: 
Fr. Ric Polmounter 

Deacon Maurice Cerasaro 
Jason Seiwell 
Thomas Pandolfi 
Sandy Honis 
Frank Polidora 
Scott Green 

Resilient Heart ~ Spiritual & Emotional Self- help and Support 
 in Coping with:  Mid- life/Long- life Transitions, Loss, and Grief 

òIn the midst of winter I finally learned that within me was an invincible summer.ó 

SJB LENTEN PARISH RETREAT 
St. John Bosco Parish will have a Lenten 
Retreat April 1 to April 5.  Father Pio 
Mondata, F.M.H.J., and Sister Theresa 
May, C.N., will provide the presentations, 

and the Capuchin Sisters of Nazareth will provide the music.  Father 
Mondata, a noted Parish Retreat Master, will preach the weekend 
Masses, April 1 and 2.  To introduce the retreat on Sunday, April 2, 
there will be Eucharistic Adoration following the 11:30 AM Mass.  
Adoration will conclude at 6:00 PM with a brief service of the Word 
and Solemn Benediction.  Each day, April 3 through 5, there will be a 
Mass and Homily at 8:00 AM and the Retreat presentations will 
be at 7:00 PM.  On Tuesday, April 4, there will be a Lenten  
Penance Service that evening with a number of priests available 
for confessions. The Retreat will conclude with an evening Mass on 
Wednesday, April 5.  Please mark your calendar and plan to  
participate in our Lenten Retreat. 

HOLY DORMITION FRIARY, Sybertsville 
 

2ÅÔÒÅÁÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍÓ ÁÔ (ÏÌÙ $ÏÒÍÉÔÉÏÎ &ÒÉÁÒÙ ÁÒÅ ÃÏ-
ÓÐÏÎÓÏÒÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ "ÉÓÈÏÐ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌ $ÕÄÉÃË #ÅÎÔÅÒȟ  
ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÉÎÇ Á×ÁÒÅÎÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ "ÙÚÁÎÔÉÎÅ ÔÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÁÔ 
ÂÏÌÓÔÅÒ ÏÕÒ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ ÆÁÉÔÈȢ  &ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÒ ÔÏ 
ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒȟ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÈÏÌÙÄÏÒÍÉÔÉÏÎΆÇÍÁÉÌȢÃÏÍ ÏÒ ÃÁÌÌ &ÁÔÈÅÒ 
*ÅÒÏÍÅȟ /&-ȟ ÁÔ ɉωϋτɊ ϋόό-υφυφȟ ÅØÔȢ ψτφȢ 
 

Saturday, February 25, 9:30 AM-3:00 PM 
1ÕÉÅÔ (ÅÁÒÔȟ Á ÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÒÅÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ×ÏÍÅÎȟ Εφω 
 

Sunday, February 26, 5 PM  
&ÏÒÇÉÖÅÎÅÓÓ 6ÅÓÐÅÒÓ 
 

Saturday, March 4, 9:30 AM-2:00 PM 
3ÔÒÉÖÅȦ Á ÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÒÅÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÍÅÎȟ Εχτ 
0ÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÒȡ  &ÒȢ 3ÃÏÔÔ "ÏÇÈÏÓÓÉÁÎ 

LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS:  For those with celiac disease, St. John Bosco Parish has available ȰLowȱ Gluten Hosts that are approved 
by the National Conference of Catholic Bishops.  Please contact Deacon Maurice ten minutes prior to Mass if you desire to receive 
a consecrated low-gluten host at Mass.  There is no such thing as a Gluten Free Wafer that is approved for Catholic Mass.  A trace 
of wheat, 0.01%, is required to be valid matter.  If the Deacon is not available, please contact the Mass Coordinator (Sacristan).  
Those receiving this host must receive it from Deacon Maurice near the choir side of the Church (near the sanctuary) at the 
beginning of the Rite of Communion.   


